

4. Your father (has/hasn't) cleaned your bike, hasn't he?
5. John and Jim (like/don't like) scary movies, don't they?
6. You (can/can't) win this competition, can you?
7. She is watching TV downstairs, (isn't/doesn't) she?
8. The journey to the South cost a lot of money, (doesn't/ didn't) it?
9. You won't lie to me, (will/do) you?
10. Josh and John have met each other, (haven't/don't) they?
11. She's from a small town in Thailand, (doesn't/isn't) she?
12. I am intelligent, (amn't / aren't) I?
13. We're late again, (/ aren't) we?
14. They are going to France this summer, (aren't/ don't) they?
15. She didn't use to work in a hotel, (did/does) she?
16. You must obey the rule, (don't/mustn't) you?
17. They need some new clothes, (needn't/ don't) they?
18. Jim and his wife live in a tiny flat, (doesn't/ don't) they?
19. Mary studies very hard every night, (doesn't/ did) she?
20. This table is made wood, (isn't/ doesn't) it?
21. There are 30 students in your class, (aren't/ don't) there?
22. You shouldn't take in too much sugar, (do/ should) you?
23. David and James will be learning Japanese at this time next week, (aren't/ won't) they?
24. She doesn't cook very often, (do/does) she?
25. Jim hurt this leg yesterday, (doesn't/ didn't) he?

Bài 8: Điền các câu hỏi đuôi cho sẵn vào chỗ trống sao cho hợp lý.

aren't	don't we	is she	does he	will they
is she	did it	won't they	wasn't he	isn't she

1. Your parents will pick you up today, _____?
2. Mary isn't sleeping now, _____?
3. My cat didn't come home yesterday, _____?
4. My brother was ill yesterday, _____?
5. I am right, _____?
6. We often go fishing in the weekend, _____?
7. They won't destroy this building, _____?
8. Jim doesn't like collecting stamps, _____?
9. Your grandmother is watering flowers, _____?
10. She isn't your sister, _____?

Bài 9: Hoàn thành các câu hỏi dưới đây.

1. It is your cat, _____?
2. This umbrella is yours, _____?
3. You won't leave the party early, _____?
4. We went to a Japanese restaurant yesterday, _____?
5. You mustn't press this button, _____?
6. They haven't found their keys, _____?
7. Anne and Tom often play badminton with each other, _____?
8. Peter is listening to music upstairs, _____?
9. The students must finish their homework, _____?
10. It will be snowing at this time next week, _____?
11. I can leave now, _____?
12. My classmates and I will be learning English at 8 a.m, tomorrow, _____?
13. You didn't attend the meeting, _____?
14. The sheep are grazing in the fields, _____?

15. Josh should pay attention to his health condition, _____?
16. His father was an employee of this company ten years ago, _____?
17. My mother doesn't like my untidiness, _____?
18. James will go camping with us tomorrow, _____?
19. Your bike is broken, _____?
20. You were terrified by the thunder, _____?
21. They didn't expect me to appear at the meeting, _____?
22. It is important to be on time, _____?
23. This doctor hasn't worked in the local hospital for 2 months, _____?
24. We have been to New York, _____?
25. James could win the match yesterday, _____?

Bài 10: Đánh dấu [✓] trước câu đúng. Đánh dấu [X] trước câu sai và sửa lại cho đúng.

_____ 1. You can afford time to come to our party, can you?

_____ 2. He put sugar on my coffee, doesn't he?

_____ 3. They won't let me take photos here, will?

_____ 4. This song is catchy, isn't this?

_____ 5. Your mother's bought you a new dress, isn't she?

_____ 6. Someone mistook you for a famous singer, didn't they?

_____ 7. Josh practices singing every day, does he?

_____ 8. There isn't any parks near here, is there?

BÀI TẬP TỔNG HỢP NÂNG CAO

Bài 11: Dựa vào những thông tin có trong bảng cho sẵn, sử dụng “more/less/fewer” để so sánh trường học của Jane và Peter.

Number of	Jane's school	Peter's school
1. Student	2 thousand	1.5 thousand
2. Building	5	4
3. Classroom	280	190
4. Classroom equipment	Computer, projector, ceiling fans	Computer, projector, loudspeakers, air- con, fans
5. Student club	6	9
6. Time for self- studying	10 hours a week	8 hours a week

0. Jane's school has less students than Peter's school.

1. _____
2. _____
3. _____
4. _____
5. _____

Bài 12: Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không đổi so với câu thứ nhất, sử dụng “more/less/fewer”.

0. There are more street lights on this road than that road.

→ There are fewer street lights on that road than this road.

1. There were fewer criminal cases in my country 3 years ago than now.

→ _____

2. There are more wealthy people in big cities than in the countryside.

→ _____

3. My city has fewer slums than yours.

→ _____

4. The standards of living in the cities shows more improvement than in the rural areas.

→ _____

5. Old factories produce more carbon dioxide emissions than modern factories.

→ _____

6. There is less arable land in the city than in the countryside.



7. Are there more health centres in my city now than ten years ago?



8. People in developed countries spend more money on health care and education than in the underdeveloped countries.



Bài 13: Hoàn thành các câu hỏi đuôi sau:

7. No one will reveal my secrets, _____?
8. Everyone in the room is staring at me, _____?
9. A bridge will be built here next year, _____?
10. There aren't any slums in your city, _____?
11. Someone has eaten my cake, _____?
12. The Smiths will travel back to their hometown next summer, _____?
13. There will be more skyscrapers in our city, _____?
14. You have been to Paris, _____?
15. Jim should do more research on this topic, _____?
16. In the past, rabies was an incurable disease, _____?
17. A conference on population explosion will be held tomorrow, _____?
18. You didn't use to walk to school, _____?
19. Your pets are fed by your mom everyday, _____?
20. Air pollution is caused by carbon dioxide emissions from factories and vehicles, _____?
21. You used to be a teacher, _____?

Bài 14. Dựa vào những từ cho sẵn, viết mệnh đề trần thuật và câu hỏi đuôi của nó.

0. You/ go shopping/ with your mother tomorrow.



You will go shopping with your mother tomorrow, won't you.

1. Mr. Smith/ not come/ home/ yesterday.



2. Your parents/ be/ at home/ now.



3. It/ not rain/ tomorrow.



4. Jim/ not do/ his homework/ yet.



5. Jane's cat/ sleep/ now



6. Mary and Jim/ can/ speak/ both English and French.



7. Peter/ live/ here/ for 5 years.



8. These shoes/ cost/ a lot of money.



9. You sisters/ look after/ your grandparents/ now.



10. I/ must/ go home/ now.



Bài 15: Khoanh tròn đáp án đúng.

Favela

"Favela" is the Portuguese word for "slum" in Brazil in one of the (1) _____ economically unequal countries in the world. Favelas (2) _____ associated with extreme poverty. They earn much (3) _____ money than other people. Residents of favelas are often discriminated (4) _____ they live in these communities. They have (5) _____ chance of experiencing inequality and exploitation than the upper classes. Moreover, the cocaine trade has affected Brazil and (6) _____ favelas. A favela can (7) _____ ruled by a drug lord. The Brazil government has made attempt to improve the living (8) _____ of slums' residents in 20th century.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|--------------|------------|
| (1) A. most | B. more | C. fewer | D. less |
| (2) A. is | B. are | C. do | D. did |
| (3) A. most | B. more | C. fewer | D. less |
| (4) A. Despite | B. Although | C. Because | D. However |
| (5) A. most | B. more | C. fewer | D. less |
| (6) A. its | B. it | C. theirs | D. their |
| (7) A. is | B. was | C. been | D. be |
| (8) A. levels | B. classes | C. standards | D. grades |

Bài 16: Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi dưới đây.

Over the years, overpopulation has posed major threat to our fragile environment. Its effects are quite severe. One of the most obvious consequences is that natural resources will soon be used up. As the human population continues to explode, finite natural resources, such as fossil fuels, fresh and frontier forests continue to **plummet**. If the number of people continues to rise uncontrollably, the available resources won't meet the demand of people.

Moreover, because of the overuse of coal, oil and natural gas, human has caused some serious pollution. The huge number of vehicles and factories have polluted the air, land and even water. Rise in amount of carbon dioxide emissions contributes to global warming. That causes the polar ice caps to melt and change climate patterns.

If there is a population explosion in one area, the whole ecosystem will be affected. With the population expansion, such activities as agriculture and land development will make natural habitats shrink. For example, rainforests used to cover 14% of the entire earth's surface. Today, rainforest-covered land in the next four decades.

1. Which effect of overpopulation is mentioned in the first paragraph?
 - A. Depletion of natural resources.
 - B. Exploitation of natural resources.
 - C. Use of natural resources.
2. What does "plummet" mean?
 - A. Increase
 - B. Fall
 - C. Change
3. Which contributes to global warming according to the second paragraph?
 - A. coal, oil and natural gas
 - B. carbon dioxide emissions
 - C. polar ice caps
4. According to the third paragraph, what makes natural habitats shrink if there is a population explosion in an area?
 - A. The whole ecosystem.
 - B. Population expansion.
 - C. Agriculture and land development.
5. What is the best title for the passage?
 - A. Effect of dense population on human.
 - B. Effect of overpopulation on the environment.
 - C. Effect of population explosion on forests.